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Dear Parents and children,  

What a brilliant first week back here at Blackwater school, albeit different from the normal. 
Home learning has kicked off again on our online platforms: Seesaw and Tapestry. We have seen 
brilliant maths and English learning, along with creative creations for the children’s projects.  
Meanwhile we have welcomed back some children from Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6.    
I would like to thank the staff for their dedication and determination to make this return as 
welcome as  possible whilst adhering to the Government guidance.  

If you have decided to keep your children off school at this time, you are doing the right thing. 
If they have returned to school, you are doing the right thing. You are the expert for your child 
and your family and nobody is judging. We are here when and if you need us.  

As we are in the Summer term, we are starting to think about transition for September. As a 
staff, we have come up with the following  plan to support your child into the next year group, 
whether they return to school in the Summer term or not. Over the coming weeks, myself and 
class teachers will also be talking to parents on our ’SEN Record of Need’ register and ’On Alert’ 
register to make sure we keep an extra eye and add support where needed to make the         
transition as smooth as possible.    

Transition Plan 

 From Week 2, your September teacher will be reading you a story per week  to support 
that all important teacher-child relationship.  

 In Week 3, your new teacher will be giving you a virtual tour of your new classroom.  

 In Week 5 we will be sending you home an ‘All About me’ sheet you  to fill in to help  your 
new teacher get to know you a little more.  

 In Week 8 we will be sending home a leaflet 
that explains who the adults are in your new 
class and also what the school day looks like.  

We hope that will give children the security and     
support to start school happy and confident in       
September.  

Please find attached the new term dates for 20/21. 
As you can see we have added three dates onto the 
back of the June half term so support parents finding 
cheaper deals if you wanted to have some family time 
not in term time. We hope this will help promote good 
attendance for all pupils next year.  

Best wishes  

    Mrs Evison  



Thank you 
Thank you to everyone who voted for us in the Dunelm 

Facebook competition. WE WON!  

Beach Art  

 

 

 

 

Llogen in Year 5 did this 
amazing piece of art at home. 
He collected sea glass and 
shells, painted a   canvas and 
used a hot glue gun to stick 
the beach finds on. Doesn’t it 
look wonderful!  

Why don’t you have a go!  



Did you know our won-

derful Ms. Vaughan is 

creating Mindfulness 

packs for children. 

These are a selection 

of calming activities, 

colouring in and advice 

to support your child 

at this time. They 

have been really       

popular. Please let me 

know if you would like 

one.  

Email Ms. V on vic-

ci.vaughan@blackwate

r.cornwall.sch.uk 

Free School Meals Vouchers  

Mrs. Courts has done a sterling job applying and getting all FSM vouchers for our  families en-
titled to them. You should have received a bulk amount of £120 for this term and we have 
managed to apply for an additional £45 per child for Easter and Half term holidays as the 
Government updated their guidance last week. This will be coming to you today or Monday.  

If anyone else has had a change of circumstance, please let me know and these vouchers can 
be organised very quickly.     Mrs. Evison   



Online Safety 

Whilst there are huge benefits to being online in order to stay connected to family and friends during this period, 

many parents may feel concerned about the activities and content their children are accessing. This guidance outlines 

resources to help keep children safe from different risks online and where to go to receive support and advice.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online


Stars of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Arthur H-S for his super enthusiasm for coming back to school.  

Wheal Harmony: Fin  for AMAZING reading this week and also facing his fears and tumbling 
down a big sand dune.  

Wheal Busy: Sophie S for amazing writing which has improved in the recent weeks and keeping 
Mrs. Burton updated about her butterflies.  

Wheal Luna: Elliot A for his excellent volcano and brilliant pencil control this week.  

Above and Beyond 
Charlie L for his amazing can do attitude and creative thinking.  

Each star will get a special certificate flying into the inbox of their parent’s 
email.  

“Life’s most persistent and urgent question is, 

“What are you doing for others?” Martin Luther 

King Jr.  


